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Warm Greetings, 

The fast-paced nature of our world today often leaves us feeling overwhelmed and 

stressed, with an ever-growing to-do list that never seems to end. From juggling work, 

family, social commitments, and personal responsibilities, it can be challenging to find a 

moment of respite in our busy lives. The constant pressure to be productive and 

efficient in our daily lives can take a toll on our mental and physical health, leading to 

burnout and exhaustion. 

However, as we enter into one of the most important and solemn times in the Catholic      

liturgical calendar - Holy Week; we are invited to take time to slow down. This is a week 

of deep reflection and spiritual renewal as we commemorate the passion, death, and 

resurrection of our Lord Jesus Christ. 

As we move through Holy Week, it is important to remind ourselves and our children 

about the significance of this holy time. Holy Week begins with Palm Sunday, the day 

that Jesus entered Jerusalem to a warm welcome from the crowds, who greeted him 

with palm branches and cries of "Hosanna!". 

 

The following days of Holy Week are marked by special liturgies and services that help 

us to enter more deeply into the events of Christ's Passion. On Holy Thursday, we 

commemorate the Last Supper, where Jesus instituted the Eucharist and the 

priesthood. This is followed by Good Friday, a day of solemn reflection on the suffering 

and death of Jesus on the cross. Finally, on Holy Saturday, we prepare for the 

celebration of Easter by observing a day of quiet and prayerful waiting. 

 

 

http://www.mmkeilordowns.catholic.edu.au/
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The pinnacle of Holy Week is, of course, the celebration of Easter Sunday, the day 

when we rejoice in the triumph of Christ's resurrection over death. It is a time of great 

joy and hope, as we celebrate the victory of life over death and light over darkness. 

 

As we journey through Holy Week with our children, let us take time to reflect on the 

meaning of these events in our lives. Let us pray together as a family, attend the special 

liturgies and services, and make time for quiet reflection and meditation. Let us also 

reach out to those in need, offering our support and compassion as a sign of the love 

of Christ that we celebrate and proclaim during this holy time. 

 

May the peace and blessings of this Holy Week be with you and your family. 

 

 

As we continue our learning journey together, it's important to pause and reflect on the 

countless blessings that we receive from our school and its community. Our school is 

more than just a place of education, it's a place of fellowship, growth, and spiritual 

development. We are fortunate to be part of a community that values our faith in 

Christ and strives to create an environment where we can deepen our relationship with 

God. 

 

In this community, we are surrounded by teachers, staff, parents, students and peers 

who support us and challenge us to be our best selves. We are encouraged to be 

active participants in the life of our school and to give back to our community through 

service. As we navigate the challenges and joys of the academic year, let us take a 

moment to express our gratitude for the many blessings that we have received from 

our school and its community. 

  Together, we are a community that values excellence, integrity, compassion, and  

  service, and we are grateful for the ways in which these values have shaped us. 
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As Mary MacKillop so wisely wrote, “Have an attitude of gratitude”. 1874 

We have much for which to be grateful.  

Have a happy Easter and school holidays everybody. We will see you all on our return 

to school for Term 2 on Wednesday 26 April 2023  

 

 

Anthony Mc McCluskey 

Principal 
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THERE’S MORE TO CELEBRATE and for which to be grateful… 

Congratulations to all the girls and boys in Year 6 who were Confirmed in the Holy Spirit 

on Saturday 18 March. This was special day in the faith journey of these young people 

as they each said, ‘yes’ to God in their lives.  

We thank Bishop Martine Ashe who conferred the sacrament upon the children. We 

also thank our Parish Priest and faith leader, Monsignor Charles Portelli and our assistant 

priest, Fr, Marcus Golding, who supported the school and these young people as they 

were confirmed. 

My sincerest thanks also go to Natalie Mulford, who has Religious Education Leader, did 

much work in preparing for the celebration.  Whilst this a significant moment in the 

understanding and the faith journey of the children; the event itself is very much a 

performance. The liturgy has ancient and contemporary elements that must be 

observed. The children were prepared very well and knew exactly what was required.  

The ceremony itself went off very smoothly.  

Thank you to Bree Artuso, Steph Adam and Ross Botoulas for their efforts and work in 

preparing the students. Much planning and time went into the lessons and practice to 

ensure the candidates had an understanding of the significance of the sacrament. I 

know, when I spent time with the Year Six class; it was clear, through responses to my 

questioning, that they knew what the sacrament meant for them.  

I am extremely proud of my staff for their commitment they show to your children. 

 
 

Congratulations to the children in Year 3 who celebrated their First 

Reconciliation on Thursday 30 March. Thank you again to Natalie Mulford and 

the teachers of Year 3; Linda Marino, Alyshia Crea and Elyse Whitfield for 

preparing the children so well. 

This was a significant moment for these young people. I am very proud of them.  
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And our gratitude is boundless… 

At the end of 2022 a number of our staff took parental leave… Our warmest 

congratulations are extended to; 

Stephanie and Andrew Taylor on the birth of 

Mia 

 14 October 2022 

Madison and Calvin Barlow on the birth of  

 Eva Bernadette  

16 January 2023 

Samantha and Aaron Bartolo on the birth of  

Luca Paul  

07 February 2023 

Rebecca and Julian Micallef on the birth of 

William Anthony  

05 March 2023 

We pray these precious children and their families are blessed with 

happiness and health. 
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FAREWELL 

We say farewell to a number of staff who are leaving us this term: 

Catherine Brawn- First Aid Officer (2019 to 2023) 

Serena Burr- LSO (2023). 

We particularly thank Catherine for her dedication and commitment to your children’s health as 

she responded to First Aid each day. Often Catherine simply needed to lend an ear. We will 

miss her care, concern and the joy she brought to our school and office area. 

 

PREP ENROLMENTS 2024 

It is time to enrol your children for Prep 2024. We already have 54 enrolments 

submitted for 2024. We are committed to taking 75 children, creating three 

classes of Prep at 25 children in each class.  

Of course, siblings will be accepted if eligible. We need to know how many 

siblings we might have, so we can offer places to other families. 

Enrol now…  

Go to our website https://www.mmkeilordowns.catholic.edu.au/ 

 Click on ‘ENROLMENT INFORMATION’ link at top of the page 

 Once redirected to the ‘2024 Prep Information and Timeline’ page click 

on the St Mary MacKillop Prep Online Application link 

https://app.digienrol.com/user/signup 

 Create an account and proceed to fill out the online application form 

or call Kellie on 9367 6199 for assistance. 

 

TERM TWO DATES 

Wednesday 26 April 2023- Friday 23 June 2023 

Staff will return on Monday 24 April, where we will be meeting at a conference centre 

in Parkville to revisit our School Vision as recommended in our school review last year.  

Katrina Bourke, our school coach, will be leading us through this process. 

Tuesday 25 April is a Public Holiday. 
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CANTEEN 

We will be opening a canteen service online in Term 2 of this year. We welcome to our 

school, Queen Baker who will be supplying, what looks like an exciting menu. See 

below.   

Food can be ordered and paid for on the App (Qkr), see below. It will be prepared 

offsite and delivered to school by 10:30am each morning, Monday to Friday. 

We will need to create a roster of volunteers to distribute to the lunches to class tubs at 

10:30am each morning for 20 minutes or so. 

MENU 

SANDWICHES/WRAPS/ROLLS: 

Chicken Schnitzel, Lettuce and Cheese $6.50 

Cheese and Salad $5.00 

Chicken, Lettuce and Cheese $6.00 

Tuna, Lettuce and Mayo $5.50 

Salami and Salad $6.00 

Salad $4.50 

Ham and Salad $6.00 

Egg, Lettuce, Mayo $5.50 

TOASTIES: 

Tomato and Cheese $4.00 

Salami and Cheese $4.50 

Ham, Cheese and Tomato $5.00 

Ham and Cheese $4.50 

Cheese $3.00 

HOT FOOD ITEMS: 

Tomato Sauce Sachet .30c each 

Vegetable Pastie $6.50 

Hot Dog $4.50 

Hot Roast Chicken Wrap $6.50 

Quiche Lorraine $6.50 

Penne Bolognaise $6.00 

Jumbo Sausage Roll $6.50  

Halal Hot Dog $5.50 

Chicken Tender Wrap $4.50 

Chicken Schnitzel Burger $6.50 

Beef Pie $6.50 

Beef Burger $6.50 
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SUSHI-TWIN PACK: 

Crispy Chicken 

Cooked Tuna 

Chicken Teriyaki 

$8.00 for the twin pack 

CAKE SLICE BITES- Cubes 

$3.00 each, flavours are on rotation 

 

 

Principal Awards 
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Student Representative Council (SRC) 

Last week the SRC’S were very excited for their first meeting. Mr D’Amico welcomed them and 
explained the purpose of being an SRC member and why it is important. Ms Lind then explained 
what they would do as an SRC member.  
We talked about how the canteen is starting next term which is very exciting! We can order things 
like Sandwiches, rolls, salads, pies and so much more.  
 

We are all very excited to be 2023 SRC’s members! 
 

SRC Reps for 2023 

3B - Vi Nguyen 

3R - Celeste Kovacs 

3Y - Antonio Ventre 

4B - Nicholas Iapichello 

4R - Emily Pausic 

4Y - Alyssa Georgiou 

4G - Aidan Atkinson 

5B - Matteo Karapanagiotidis 

5R - Suliman Haddad 

5Y - Alanna Kerr 
6B - Grace Ventre  
6R - Elissa Kfoury 

6Y - Luca Pausic 

We also talked about possible fundraisers and dress up days for the year. Some of the ideas 

are crazy hair day, movie character, cultural day, and pajama day. 

SRC Meeting 

Good things happening at SMMPS Things we can improve on 

- Everyone is being respectful and 

responsible to one and other 

-Performing Arts program 

-Library open during breaks 

-Astro turf 

-Zuper Dupers 

-The community gardens 

-The new building 

–Camps 

-Including each other 

 

-Mini footy goals for the oval 

-Students being more respectful with 

sports equipment  

- more soft balls for the astro turf 

-Some students need to be more 

responsible with the bathroom  

-More programs for lunch time 
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We have decided on a fundraiser for next term on Friday the 28th of April we will wear pyjamas 

and bring a gold coin donation for the Royal Children's Hospital’s Good Friday appeal.   

 

-Mia Mitrevski -Jamie Davis -Arielle Figueiredo 
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SACRAMENT DATES 2023 

FIRST HOLY COMMUNION (YEAR 3): Saturday 3 June at 10:00 am and 12:00 pm 

 

TERM DATES 2023 

Term One: 31 January- 6 April (Holy Thursday) 

7 April: Good Friday and 9 April: Easter Sunday 

Term Two: 26 April-23 June 

24 April: School Closure. Staff engaged in Professional Learning 

25 April: ANZAC DAY. Public Holiday 

Term Three: 10 July-15 September 

Term Four: 3 October- 15 December  

Year 6 students finish on Wednesday 13 December with Graduation being 

at 7:00 pm on that date. 

 

MARRIAGE ENCOUNTER Weekend 

“Live Your Best Life in Love” 

Every relationship is a journey and the grind of everyday life can cause you to lose touch with your 

spouse. 

This experience gives married couples the tools to keep your passion alive in a gentle, nurturing 

environment, away from pressures and distractions of daily living. 

The weekend is based around Catholic values and couples of all faiths are welcome. 

 Please check our website for more details. 

  

28-30 April 2023 in Melbourne 

(Book early to avoid disappointment) 

Information/Bookings: Phone Mercy & James 0409 183 676 or 

Email: vicbookings@wwme.org.au    Website: wwme.org.au 

  

mailto:vicbookings@wwme.org.au
http://www.wwme.org.au/
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Upcoming Events-Term 1 

Term 1: 31 January-6 April (Holy Thursday) 2023 

Tuesday 4 April 

Pie Day 

School Photos 

Wednesday 5 April 

School Photos 

Thursday 6 April (Holy Thursday) 

End of Term 1-Students finish at 1.00pm 

 

Term 2: 26 April-23 June 2023 

Thursday 27 April 

Prep 2024 Information Session and Tour at 9.30am 

Friday 28 April 

Pyjama Day-See Flyer 

Tuesday 9 May 

Prep 2024 Information Session and Tour at 9.30am 

Friday 11 May 

2024 Prep Enrolments Close 

Mother’s Day Breakfast-more details soon 

Monday 22 May to Wednesday 31 May 

Prep 2024 On-line Interviews 

Wednesday 31 May 

Prep 2024 Letters of offer issued 



 

St. Mary MacKillop Primary School is committed to child safety. We believe all students deserve, as a fundamental 

right, safety and protection from all forms of abuse and neglect. 

 

Term 2: 26 April-23 June 2023 continued…. 

Saturday 3 June 

Year 3 Holy Communion 10am and 12pm 

Wednesday 7 June 

Prep 2024 Acceptance of offer due 

Monday 12 June 

Queen’s Birthday Public Holiday 

Friday 23 June 

End of Term 2-Students finish at 1.00pm 

 


